

Lisa Kendrick Missionary to the Military Serving in Germany

at Kohenfels Baptist Church

Field Address: Ostpreusenskasse 5 Laaber, Germany 95164

Telephane number 09498905006

Country code:19

Mountain View

Baptist Church

5568 Chalkville Rd.

Biumingham, AL

Missian Baard:
World Wide New
Testament Baptist
Missians
P.O. box 725
Kings Mountain
MC 20066



Dear Praying Friends and Family,

Thank you for bearing with me the last several months. I apologize for my lack of communication. I am very thankful for the faithful support and prayers from friends and family.

I am back in Germany and have been since July 29, 2006. The Lord was very gracious to me and allowed me to return to the field in July. This was an answer to 9 months of prayer.

I spent 14 months serving with the Radanks at Hohenfels Baptist Church in Oberpfraundorf, Germany and really missed the work and people at Hohenfels. During the 9 months I was back in the States I worked to become a full-time missionary with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions and visited churches to raise support. I was beginning to think that the Lord had other plans for me than I had for myself, and wanted me to remain in the States for a while longer because the money that I needed to return to the field just wasn't coming in fast enough.

In June, I received a substantial gift for the ministry which was what I needed to get things in order so I could return to the field. Praise the Lord!!

The past few months have gone very quickly for me. We had a tracting campaign in August. August-October we planned and purchased the articles needed to begin a Patch the Pirate Club, which started in November. I am Captain Lisa. I even have a red sash and a pirate hat. I get a lot of silly looks. Also, in November we had a retreat for missionaries that we attended. Keith, Julia and I split the week and each spent part of the week with the children back home in Laaber. This retreat is set up mainly for missionaries, but everyone is invited to attend. We had people from the States, Romania, Greece, Holland, the Ukraine and Spain.

We lost a great Sunday School teacher this past month. The Luera family returned to the States, and will be missed a great deal. They were very active in the work, and have been for the 3 years they were here in Hohenfels. Losing people is very sad, but exciting at the same time. Pastor Radank is always getting calls or e-mails from former members telling him of the places they have relocated to, and the ministries they are now involved in. Hohenfels Baptist Church has been a blessing to many people. Just this past year we have seen many people come to Christ. Praise the Lord!

We are now in the process of planning our Vacation Bible School for this August. It is so exciting to be involved in the planning and leg work of VBS. I am also working on starting a puppet ministry for Children's Church, VBS, Patch the Pirate Club and in any other way it can be used in our community.

Please pray for:

-Hohenfels Baptist Church, as we prepare for our VBS this August. We are using the wordless book theme and would love to see many children and parents come to know Christ during this time.

-the Lucras, as they relocate to Texas.

-Luke Hearn, who is fighting in Afghanistan with the Army, my brother Timothy who is in Iraq fighting with the Marines and Dustin Sutton who will be on his way to Afghanistan by the time you receive this letter.

-my mother Diana Kendrick. She is in the last stage of her liver disease and must have a transplant within the next two years.

-the puppet ministry. I have never been involved in a puppet ministry so I have much to prepare, learn and purchase.

-Hohenfels JMRC (Joint Multinational Readiness Center)

-Ursula and Cheyenne Kothe

Thank you, once again, for your faithful prayer and financial support. It is a special blessing to be able to serve the Lord with you.

In Christ,

Lisa Kendrick

Lisa Kendrick

Esk. 1:16